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NCOIL VETS BROKER DISCLOSURE MODEL—STRESSES FIDUCIARY DUTY
Troy, New York, November 30, 2004 ─ In an effort to address broker compensation issues that have arisen as a result of New York Attorney General Elliot Spitzer’s and other state investigations, the National Conference of Insurance Legislators (NCOIL) released on November 20 its Proposed Insurance Broker Fiduciary Duty and Conflict of Interest Model Law.  The NCOIL State-Federal Relations Committee, at its meeting in conjunction with the NCOIL 2004 annual conference, considered the model and received input from interested parties, including representatives of agent and broker associations.

The model, introduced by Rep. Craig Eiland (TX), NCOIL President, and based on a proposed California regulation, was  released in discussion draft form to allow state legislators and interested parties to work together to develop legislation for consideration in 2005 legislative sessions.    
Rep. Eiland said, upon introducing the model: “This is a discussion draft—a starting point, not an end point.  This is an emerging issue, grabbing attention just prior to many legislatures convening after the first of the year.  No one really knows the breadth or depth of this issue yet.  However, we can’t just sit still and wait, because many states are going to act one way or another on this.”
“With many legislatures convening in January, NCOIL recognizes the need for model legislation addressing this very important and controversial issue.  The proposed NCOIL model would promote a uniform state legislative approach to brokers’ responsibilities to their policyholders and clients.” 

“The proposed discussion draft model’s purpose is to require disclosure of compensation from any entity other than the insured in a broker vs. agent relationship, establish a fiduciary duty for insurance brokers to ensure that brokers protect the best interests of their clients, and create uniformity in allowing insurance commissioners to perform market conduct examinations on brokers.  The proposed model would apply to all licensed brokers or subagents that conduct the business of insurance on behalf of, and purport to represent the best interest of, the client, as opposed to representing an insurance company.
Rep Eiland said that a November 17 Senate subcommittee hearing he had attended exposed a wide-ranging confusion as to the definition of agents and brokers and their duties.   “Ironically, Gramm-Leach-Bliley created some of this confusion—by blurring the line between agents and brokers and simply referring to them as ‘producers’,” Eiland said.
Rep. Eiland said that the NCOIL model stresses strong enforcement of broker misconduct penalties, as compared to other proposed regulatory approaches.   “We hope to make progress on this by the first of the year.  As a result of our discussions and input at the initial hearing, we have already dropped the ‘suitability’ portion of the discussion draft because of its vagueness and difficulty to enforce.”
Rep. Eiland said NCOIL would continue to accept input from interested parties in order to further develop the model and that NCOIL legislators attending the NAIC meeting in December would speak to the issue.
The NCOIL Annual Meeting was held at the Hawk’s Cay Resort in Duck Key, Florida, from November 18 through 21.

NCOIL is an organization of state legislators interested in insurance legislation and regulation. NCOIL member states represent over 90 percent of insurance premium written in the U.S.  Many legislators active in NCOIL either chair or are members of the committees responsible for insurance regulation in their respective state houses across the country.

For more information, please contact the NCOIL National Office at 518-687-0178.
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